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Hope everyone who attended the Annual 
Meeting enjoyed the change in format. Mem-
ber’s comments & suggestions from last year’s 
event lead to the BOD’s decision to eliminate 
a guest speaker & concentrate more on a day 
of social time. As always your comments 
and suggestions are welcome. I would like to 
welcome our newly elected members to the 
board & thank the incumbents for serving 2 
more years. 

BJ’s Carolina Café did another outstanding 
job catering our Pig Pic’! I heard lots of favor-
able comments regarding the food. I hope to 
have them return next year. 

 I’d like to thank everyone who worked so 
hard to make the day a success. Any successful 
event depends on folks volunteering their time 
to work during the event instead of being a 
guest. The BOD & their spouses along with the 
same members were working hard so everyone 
could have a good time. I will not list everyone 
because I’ll leave someone out. Please consider 
giving some of your time to help next year so 

of authenticity & a statement stating the fair 
market value is $3,500.00! I cannot thank the 
Fletchers enough for their generous donation.  
Auctioneer, Wes Pace #11706 has volunteered 
to help the BOD with recommendations for 
the best method to offer this collector’s edi-
tion guitar to the public in order to raise the 
most funds. With the Final ORV Rule soon to 
be released, we will need a tremendous bank 
balance to fight what is sure to be more loss of 
beach access to us the American People.

School is out & summer is here. Let’s all 
go to CHNSRA to enjoy our seashore. Yes 
it belongs to us!  Please recreate responsibly 
however you and your family desire. Effective 
June 23, 2011 until conditions improve, all open 
air fires in Dare & Hyde Counties are banned. 
This includes the entire CHNSRA beach. No 
beach fires due to the wildfire still burning & 
dry conditions. See you on the beach!

Barb Jefferis # 14288 Reading, PA 
	 $235.00 for 2 Gravity Chairs donated
	 by Dixie RV (won 50/50 and donated
	 $100.00 to NCBBA)
Amy #12651 & John #12650
	 Cupples, Altoona, PA 
	 $675.00 for Miss Hattie Print,
	 donated by Wayne Gless #101
John Bacak #14159 South Riding, VA 
	 $200.00 for Framed $100.00 from
	M ike #5559 & Patti #12340 Metzgar
Laura Davis #11003 Kitty Hawk, NC
	 $115.00 for Corn Hole Boards 	

	 (made by Ron Saunders #12755)
Carol Mowers #10999 Kill Devil Hills, NC 
	 $100.00 for two nights stay at Cape
	 Pines Motel
Danny & Wanda Fletcher #13769 have gra-

ciously donated NCBBA an autographed Willie 
Nelson guitar as a fund raiser for the Legal Fund. 
(See photo on page 3). It comes with a certificate 

someone else can have a break. 
Our Auctioneer, Wes Pace #11706 did a 

splendid job with the live auction and has 
volunteered to return next year. Without the 
donations from the members & businesses who 
donated these items we would not be able to 
generate these additional funds. Please thank all 
the Weigh Stations and other businesses who 
display I support NCBBA in their windows. 

Auction proceeds and the winner bidder 
were:

Ken Mohn #4129, Reading PA
	 $110.00 for Pandora bracelet 
Eddie Clements #13743, Bel Alton MD
	 $225.00 for Corn Hole Board Set
	 (made by Ken Smith #11471)
Pam Smith #13271, Charlottesville, VA
	 $180.00 for 6’6” Custom Diawa 
	R od/Reel from TWs Bait and Tackle
William Smith #7126, Charlottesville, VA
	 $155.00 for 9’ Rod from Frisco Rod
	 & Gun (Also donated 2 refurbished
	 Penn Reels)

President’s Corner
by David Joyner, President, #5678

 President Dave Joyner called the meeting to 
order at 8:45AM.  The President welcomed guest 
members Jim Wilson #10331 and Mike Hayes 
#13268 to the meeting. Treasurer Beverly Cox 
was not in attendance.

Secretary Dottie Broadbent requested that the 
minutes from the January meeting be accepted as 
written. The board accepted the minutes.

There was no Treasurer’s report available due 
to Treasurer Cox’s absence.

Director Mike Metzgar gave the report on the 
budget. After working with Treasurer Cox a few 
changes were made but only in the descriptions 
and not in numbers.

Vice President Tom Burke gave the report on 
fishing tournaments. The first tournament of the 
year is the Ocracoke Invitational Surf Fishing 
Tournament. Members to make op the team 
of 6 will be Harry Nash #6980 Team Captain, 
Dave Wigginton #335, Earl Ross #14163, Chris 
Davis #14081, Larry Harmon #9054, and Mitch 
Bademan #412.

The fishing tournament held during the Annual 
Meeting will have a few minor changes that will 
be in the newsletter. One was that there will be no 
minimum on the size limit. Another change was 
to add the Red Drum back to the list of species 
with the encouragement of catch and release.

Angler of the Year Award at this time is 
Sharon Newbold #4593 with fish in 3 different 
categories, Dennis Newton #11368 with fish 

in 3 different categories and Ernest Hughes Jr. 
#10422 with fish in 2 different categories. At this 
time Dennis Newton is in the lead with the most 
and largest fish.

On the Citation Program, 25 citations have 
been received at this time. 12 Sea Mullet, 1 
Flounder, 7 Pompano, 3 Sheapshead, 1 Red 
Drum and 1 Cobia.

Director Rod Palmer had his report on the 
Operation Beach Respect and Adopt A Hwy 
program. At this time there are 35 members who 
have volunteered. The NPS still has not issued the 
permits but they have been approved.

Director Carol Mowers had the report on mem-
bership. Due to the cost NCBBA will not attend 
the Oaks Pennsylvania Outdoor Show. Instead 
a booth at the Raleigh, NC Saltwater Tackle 
Show will be looked into for 2012. Another event 
NCBBA will attend next year will be the Great 
Bridge Fishing Club Tackle Swap Meet.

Different avenues are being looked at to inform 
members that their dues are up for renewal.

For Achiever of the Year award Dave Gresens 
is in the lead with signing up 13 new members.

Director Metzgar had the report on the internet 
and website. E-mail addresses are needed from 
members to be used for Constant Contact. The 
new Election Ballot for voting is in place and is 
mistake proof. All ballots will be sent directly to 
Director Palmer the Election Chairperson.

The forums on the web site were removed 
due to slow activity, spam and rude remarks. 

With Directors Rod Palmer and Dave Gresens 
volunteering to monitor the forums they will be 
put back up on the web site.

A separate program has been set in place for 
the RDT applications so they can either be filled 
out on-line and paid thru PayPal or can be printed 
out and sent in with a check.  Annual Meeting 
tickets can also be purchased on-line using the 
new program. 

Director Laura Davis had her report on mer-
chandise. The web site has generated $2,863.06 
since January. 

The BOD at this time agreed on a uniform to 
be worn at official functions.

Director Pete East had his report on public 
relations. Three newspapers were contacted about 
the upcoming OBR and AAH.

There was nothing to report on the Junior 
Membership Program at this time because of the 
inactivity of our Jr. Members.

Director Mike McNichol gave his report on 
the newsletter. A few articles still were not in but 
for the most part the paper is on schedule. Extra 
newsletters are needed for the OBR’s to give out. 
Director Mowers wants to poll the members to 
see if more than one newsletter is needed to be 
sent to one household or if they would prefer to 
receive theirs via e-mail.

On fundraising Director McNichol reported 
that a four page insert can be added to the news-
letter at a onetime cost of $524. For 5,600 copies 

that would have advertisements sold to help pay 
for the cost.

At this time Director Dave Gresens informed 
the board on how the organization could become 
a benefactor on the list of combined federal 
campaign where federal employees who donate 
a percentage of their income to a charitable or-
ganization that is part of the program along with 
the United Way.

The license plate donation program is in the 
design stage at this time.

President Joyner reported on the Red Drum 
Tournament. The plan of action was sent out to 
the board. Once the Annual Meeting is over then 
more time will be spent on the tournament. Per-
mits have been applied for but not received yet.

The UMAP meeting will be attended by six 
delegates from the NCBBA.

Vice President Tom Burke made the motion 
that the board members not have to pay for a 
ticket to the Annual Meeting/ Pig Pick, was 
seconded by Director East and the motion was 
passed.

Director Davis at this time went over the list 
of duties for the Annual Meeting. All bases are 
covered and beer permits have been applied for. 
The Board was reminded to pick up the donations 
for door prizes from their assigned locations.

President Joyner made the motion to adjourn 
the meeting, was seconded by Director East and 
the meeting was adjourned at 12:58PM.

Secretary’s Report: Highlights of Board 
Meeting: March 26, 2011

by Dottie Broadbent, Secretary, #12666
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★ All members need to volunteer to help 
with this most important aspect of our 
organization. Call Rod Palmer at (757) 
407-5095 to sign up for one or more of the 
scheduled clean-ups.

N.C. BEACH BUGGY
-ASSOCIATION-

PO Box 189
Nags Head, NC  27959 

TELEPHONE: (252) 473-4880
NEW WEBSITE ADDRESS:

http://www.ncbba.org
EMAIL ADDRESS: ContactUs@ncbba.org

The North Carolina Beach Buggy Associa-
tion is a non-profit organization, established 
in 1964, dedicated to preservation of and 
vehicular access to the natural beach re-
sources of the Outer Banks through conser-
vation, a code of ethics for beach behavior, 
and support of local, state, federal officials 
and other organizations dedicated to these 
same goals.

OFFICERS

DIRECTORS

NCBBA NEWSLETTER

N.C. BEACH BUGGY
LIFE

-ASSOCIATION-

Life Memberships
are $350.00

Replacement Plates $25.00

Purchase at NCBBA.org or
Send Check to Membership Director

From Membership

To Our Readers

2011 Calendar of Events

N C B B A
Introduce your friends to NCBBA. Ask them to join!

MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS AND ACTIVITIES
•	 Official Numbered Bumper Plate and Decal
•	 Junior Membership Program
•	 Timely Newsletters
•	 Member’s Fishing Tournament
•	 Annual Meeting and Fishing Tournament
•	 Member’s Fishing Citations
•	 New Member Achiever Program
•	 Membership Apparel Identification Program
•	 Sponsor Annual Biggest Bluefish and
	 Striped Bass Contest
•	 Red Drum - Infractions - Rewards
•	 Fishing Teams
•	 Bumper Decals
•	 Internet Web Site

•	 Sponsor Photo Contest for Members
•	 Sponsor “Operation Beach Respect”
	 in cooperation with Cape Hatteras 
	 National Seashore Park
•	 OBR Clean-Ups
•	 Adopt-A-Highway Program
•	 Advice offered to any member in trouble
	 on the beach
•	 Liaison with State and Federal Fisheries
	 Management Agencies
•	 Updated Fisheries Issues
•	 Scholarship Program
•	 George Deems Conservation Fund

• American Sport Fishing Association
• North Carolina Wildlife Federation, Inc.

• National Coalition for
Marine Conservation, Inc.

• Member International Game Fish
Association, Inc.

• United Mobile Access Preservation Association
• Recreational Fishing Alliance

AFFILIATIONS

SEPTEMBER 7-9
Hatteras Village Surf Fishing Tournament
SEPTEMBER 17
Board Of Directors Meeting
SEPTEMBER 17
"4th Annual Carova Beach Clean" Middle Penin-
sula Jeep Association, Inc, Sponsored by the VA
SEPTEMBER 23-25
AMSA - Harbor Tackle Red Drum Tournament
★ SEPTEMBER 24
Operation Beach Respect & Adopt A Highway
OCTOBER 5-7
Nags Head Fishing Tourney
OCTOBER 15-16
Capital City 24 Hour Tourney
OCTOBER 19-22
NCBBA Red Drum Tourney
NOVEMBER 2-5
CHAC Surf Fishing Tourney
NOVEMBER 19-20
AMSA - Harbor Tackle Striper Tournament
★ NOVEMBER 19
Operation Beach Respect & Adopt A Highway
DECEMBER 1
NCBBA Board of Directors Budget Replies Due
DECEMBER 3
Board of Directors Meeting
DECEMBER 12
Photo Contest Entries Due

Laura Davis #11003
P.O. Box 3175, Kitty Hawk, NC 27949
(757) 871-2355 • Fax (757) 213-1890

laura.davis@ncbba.org

Pete East #2928
532 Wilkinson Street, Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948

(252) 480-0388
pete.east@ncbba.org

W. James Keene #5680, Past President
P.O. Box 1615, Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 480-2413 • (252) 862-6798 cell

jim.keene@ncbba.org

Mike Metzgar #5559
407 Walnut Street, Roaring Spring, PA 16673

(814) 224-4761
mike.metzgar@ncbba.org

Carol Mowers #10999
1002 Suffolk Street, Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948

(252) 441-6525
carol.mowers@ncbba.org

Rod Palmer #12252
4132 Valencia Road, Chesapeake, VA 23321

(757) 407-5095
rod.palmer@ncbba.org

Mike McNichol #13276
3 Woodbridge Drive, Hampton, VA 23666

(757) 639-8841
editor@ncbba.org

Dave Gresens #9440 Life 
4608 Bradston Road,

Virginia Beach, VA 23455 
757-636-1054

Ronald L. Saunders # 12755 Life
4644 Berrywood Road

Virginia Beach, Va. 23464
Home (757) 495-0245

 ron.saunders@ncbba.org

FISHING NEWS
John P. Newbold #14

2515 S. Pilot Lane, Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 480-2453

Email: fishingnews@ncbba.org

PRESIDENT
David K. Joyner #5678

33518 Joyners Bridge Road
Franklin, VA 23851

Home (757) 562-0987 • Cell (757) 617-9577
david.joyner@ncbba.org

VICE-PRESIDENT
Tom Burke #5463
2512 Virginia Dare Trail
Nags head, NC 27959

(252) 449-0433
tom.burke@ncbba.org

SECRETARY
Dottie Broadbent #12666

P.O. Box 1638
Kitty Hawk, NC 27949

(252) 491-5783
dottie.broadbent@ncbba.org

TREASURER
Beverly Cox #14154

17437 Park Mill Drive
Derwood, MD 20855

301-370-9995
treasurer@ncbba.org

EDITOR
Mike McNichol #13276

3 Woodbridge Drive, Hampton, VA 23666
(757) 639-8841

editor@ncbba.org

	 When ordering a replacement plate, the year 
stamped on the plate will be your current paid-up date. 
If you want the year you joined NCBBA on your 
plate, you have to inform me of that date. Please 
note the ordering process can take up to 6 months. 
Replacement plates cost $25.00.
	 DO NOT pay dues in advance - wait for the 
renewal notice.

Please inform me of your change of address promptly 
- you may write, call or email. When a membership 
renewal notice or newsletter is returned because of an 
incorrect address, it is expensive for NCBBA and could 
result in deletion of your membership.

Please pay your dues promptly. According to the 
constitution, a membership will be deleted if dues are not 
paid within 90 days of the billing month. Don’t let this 
happen to you. Your membership is important to us!

If you have any comments or questions, please email 
me at carol.mowers@ncbba.org.

Carol Mowers, Membership Director

Letters to the editor must be signed, include the 
writer’s address, a telephone number, and most 
importantly, your NCBBA number. All letters are 
subject to editing and approval. Send your stories, 
photos, comments, etc., to:

Mike McNichol, Editor
NCBBA Newsletter
3 Woodbridge Drive
Hampton, VA 23666

Phone (757) 639-8841
E-mail: editor@ncbba.org

Name____________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________________

City____________________________ State ______  Zip_ _________________ 	

Phone No.  (                 ) ____________________________________________

Email Address ___________________________________________________

Signature_________________________________________________________
❏	 Enclosed is $25 for membership, initiation fees and numbered
	 license plate. (Dues are $20 per year thereafter.)
	 All Memberships Include $4.00 for Newsletter
❏	 Life Membership - $350
❏	 Junior membership - $5  New and Renewal

	 Birthdate: _____ /_____ /_____	        Make checks payable to NCBBA

OFFICE USE ONLY

	 Date Received ____________________	 Number Assigned _______________________

Application for Membership
N.C. Beach Buggy Association, Inc.
P.O. Box 189
Nags Head, NC 27959

N.C. BEACH BUGGY
-ASSOCIATION-

Box 189
Nags Head, N.C. 27959

Send to: North Carolina Beach Buggy Association
P.O. Box 189 • Nags Head, NC 27959

I wish to take part in this program.
Please send 5 New Membership Cards by April 30, 2012.
Name___________________________________________________
Address_________________________________________________
City____________________________________________________
State, Zip________________________________________________
Phone No._______________________________________________
UPS Address_____________________________________________
Email Address ___________________________________________
Shirt Size* __________  NCBBA Member #____________________

❏ White or  ❏ Blue          Date_ ____________________________

2
01

2

* If you desire something else of equal value, contact Carol Mowers at (252) 441-6525.

ACHIEVERS - 2012
Earn Yours!

Members who sign up five new members 
this calendar year will be awarded a NCBBA 
polo shirt embroidered with NCBBA and the 
member’s number.

Insure that when you sign up a new member, 
you take the time to fill out the lower section 
of the application that gives your name and 
NCBBA number. Without this information, 
there is no way we have of knowing who you 
signed up and no way to give you credit.

Fill out and return this form now and five 
applications will be mailed to you.

Achiever of the Year (the member signing 
up the most new members greater that 5) to 
receive jacket at the annual meeting
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NCBBA Annual Meeting and Picnic
Saturday, May 28, 2011

by Laura Davis, Director #11003, Chairperson Annual Meeting & Pig Pick

FABULOUS is the word that best describes 
the day at our Annual Meeting and Pig Pickin’ 
held Saturday, May 28th at the Rodanthe/
Waves/Salvo Community Center in Rodanthe. 
The food, weather, music, door prizes, raffles 
and once again LIVE AUCTION were enjoyed 
by MANY.

Our meeting started with the presentation of 
our Colors and our Pledge of Allegiance lead by 
Director Mike Metzgar.  Invocation was given 
by Past President, John Newbold.  President 
David Joyner presided over our business meet-
ing and began by introducing NCBBA Officers 
and Board Members.  Presentation of the 2010 
Annual Meeting Minutes were given by Sec-
retary Dottie Broadbent and were accepted as 
written.  Treasurer, Beverly Cox, presented our 
Financial Report.

Director Metzgar then presented the 2011 
NCBBA Scholarship Awards.  The recipients are 
Allison Rosnato from First Flight High School, 
Zachary Brown from Manteo High School and 
Robert Norville from Cape Hatteras School. 
Kendall Hamm from Conover, NC was chosen 
as the Member-Members Children Scholarship 
winner for 2011. Congratulations to these re-
cipients!!  NCBBA looks forward to financially 
assisting them in their studies for the next three 
years.  The grand total that each scholar is eli-
gible to receive is $2,000.

President Joyner presented Chicamacomico 
Banks Water Rescue with a donation check in 
memory of long-time NCBBA member Russ 
Privett.  Due to a water rescue call, they were 
not present at the meeting.

Vice-President Tom Burke and Director Dave 
Gresens presented the award winners in our 

Citations & Fishing Tournaments.  A special 
presentation of the Brian Edwards Memorial 
Trophy in the children’s category was given to 
Chadwyck LaubChadwyck (Chad) Laub for the 
biggest fish of the day.

We then moved to the election results for 
our new and/or returning directors.  Reelected 
were: Mike McNichol #13276 & Carol Mowers 
#10999. Elected were: Dave Gresens #9440 & 
Ronald Saunders #12755. Congratulations & 
thanks for stepping up to help lead your As-
sociation!

The rest of the meeting was short and sweet.  
NO GUEST SPEAKER THIS YEAR!!!  Presi-
dent Joyner gave our Annual Report quickly 
which left a couple of presentations to make.  
Director Mowers recognized Suzanne Anderson 
as our Membership Award Winner.  Director 
Davis then presented a signed poster of our 2010 

“What a Decade” pellon to Charles and Lisa 
Gurganus.  As the story was told, Lisa became 
“Mrs. Gurganus” after meeting Charles at the 
Annual Meeting last year!  It was a great way 
to end the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned 
and the picnic began.

Music was once again played by Old Souls, 
Chris Toolan and Dale Henderson.  Food was 
provided by BJ’s Carolina Cafe, which I must 
say was FABULOUS and enough for seconds!!  
Door and raffle prizes were also PLENTIFUL!!  
We once again had a LIVE AUCTION and a 
BIG THANK YOU to Wes Pace for being our 
Auctioneer!!

Once again, a SPECIAL THANK YOU to The 
FISHIN’ HOLE in Salvo for providing the sodas 
and water and Holiday Ice for providing all the 
ice needed to keep our refreshments COLD. 

SEE YOU NEXT YEAR!!

NCBBA's 3rd Annual
Red Drum Tournament

by David Joyner, President, #5678

Now is the time for everyone to register for 
NCBBA's 3rd Annual Red Drum Tournament 
being held October 19th – 22nd, 2011. Fishing 
begins at 12:01 A.M., October 20th and continues 
until 4:00 P.M., October 22nd.

Previous Anglers & Judges of NCBBA’s 2nd 
Annual Red Drum Tournament were given an ap-
plication for this year’s tournament in their 2010 
Angler / Judge’s packets and had until June 1, 
2011 for us to receive your paid application / Judge 
request and have your T-Shirt size guaranteed. The 
tournament is now open to everyone, who will 
have until September 1st to register and have their 
T-Shirt size guaranteed. While desired, you do not 
have to be a NCBBA member to participate. If 
you have misplaced your application, contact me 
for a replacement. Don’t be left out of this year’s 
event as it could will the last one NCBBA is able 
to put on. If the Park Service pushes thru any of the 
alternatives proposed in the Final Environmental 
Impact Statement (FEIS) vehicular beach access to 
your favorite drum holes will be eliminated!  

Judges are needed! Without them, we could not 
have a tournament of this type. If you are inter-
ested in being a judge you will be compensated for 
your time with a free entry into the tournament for 

the times when you are not judging. Each judge 
works a 6 hour shift at least twice during the 3 day 
event. Each judge will be assigned a ramp to work 
and will need a 4x4 vehicle to be able to cover a 
3 or 4 mile area between the ramps. Depending 
on the draw, some judges are scheduled to do an 
additional 4 hour shift Saturday afternoon. At least 
30 people are needed for these positions. 

Previous Anglers & Judges, don’t be left out! 
Send in your application today!

Head Judge for this year’s tournament will 
again be David Flanigan #6746 assisted by Bobby 
Halstead #9523. 

We will be collecting non-perishable food items 
for the Hatteras Island Food Pantry for the third 
year in a row! Please drop off your donations at 
Frank & Fran’s during the event. 

New this year! Applications are available 
on line on the NCBBA website at www.ncbba.
org  where you may register & pay on-line us-
ing Pay Pal or may be downloaded and mailed 
with payment. Also by visiting Frank & Fran's 
in Avon, NC 

If you have any questions, please contact the 
Tournament Director: David Joyner at: Presi-
dent@ncbba.org 

Many of these businesses have given every year for years!  If you see an asterisk beside their 
business name, this indicates that we have had their support for years.  For those that do not have 
an asterisk, we welcome you back or in a few instances, we thank you for your new donation this 
year!

Please be sure to thank the following for their NCBBA support when visiting their businesses.

		  	  DOOR PRIZES
*Ace Hardware – Manteo		       Bucket of Home Repair Items
*Beach Road Grill, Nags Head	      T-Shirt &Gift Certificate
*Blue Moon Beach Grill, Nags Head	      Gift Certificate
Captain’s Table, Buxton		       $25.00 Gift Certificate
*Dillon’s Corner, Buxton		       (2) Prints
Dixie RV, Newport News		       Cooler
*Dockside Hatteras, Avon		       Fish Figurine
*Fishin’ Hole, Salvo			       Tackle Box, Coolers, Umbrella, Chair, Bucket
*Fishing Unlimited, Nags Head	      7’ Daiwa Trout Rod & Reel
*Frank & Fran’s, Avon		       Tackle Box & (4) Hats
*Gulf Stream Gifts, Nags Head	      Fishing Shadow Box
*Harborside Motel Gift Shop, Ocracoke	     (2) Hats & T-Shirt
*Hatteras Jack’s Tackle, Rodanthe	      (4) Gift Certificates
*Indiantown Gallery, Frisco		       Gift Certificate
*Islander Gifts, Buxton		       TONS of Children’s Gifts
Jeannette’s Pier, Nags Head		       (4) All Day Fishing Passes
*Joe Lamb & Associates, Kitty Hawk	      Soft Side Cooler & T-Shirts (X 3)
*Jolly Roger Restaurant, Kill Devil Hills	      Gift Certificate
*Kelly’s Restaurant, Nags Head	      Gift Certificate
Lighthouse Auto, Buxton		       Flashlight including batteries
*Mama Kwans, Kill Devil Hills		       Gift Certificate
Mike Hogan Photography		       Flower Print
*Mulligan’s Restaurant, Nags Head	      Gift Certificate
Outer Banks Specialty Baskets, KDH	      Snack Gift Basket
P. R. Hornby-Photographer		       Nights of Rodanthe Postcards
*Quarter Deck Restaurant, Frisco	      Gift Certificate (2)
*Rock-A-Bye Baby, Nags Head	      Gift Certificates (2)
*Something Fishy, Nags Head		      Hawaiian Shirt Shadow Box
*Stop & Shop, Kill Devil Hills		       T-Shirt
*The Roost Tackle Shop, Hatteras	      Rod and Reel Combo
*West Marine, Nags Head		       Rod & Reel Combo
*Whalebone Tackle, Nags Head	      Gift Certificate

SPECIAL THANKS TO THE FOLLOWING CONTRIBUTORS
THAT MADE THE "PRIZE" PART OF OUR PROGRAM POSSIBLE!

RAFFLE
Avalon Fishing Pier, Kill Devil Hills		  7-Day Fishing Pass (2)
*Beach Petites, Kill Devil Hills			   $50.00 Gift Certificate
Bill Smith - Member #7126			   Penn 704 Greenie & 704Z Reels
*Billy's Truck & Auto, Kill Devil Hills		  Oil & Filter Change
*BJ's Carolina Cafe, Jarvisburg		  Gift Basket
*Captain George's Restaurant, KDH		  $50.00 Gift Certificate
*Dirty Dicks Restaurant, Avon			   $50.00 Gift Certificate (2)
*Dolphin Den Restaurant, Avon		  $50.00 Gift Certificate
Encore By The Shore, Nags Head		  Gift Certificate
*Frisco Tackle, Frisco			   10' Rod and Reel Combo
*Gray's Family Department Store, KH		  $50.00 Gift Certificate
*Gulf Stream Gifts, Nags Head		  Goebel - 1984 Rise-and-Shine
*Island Spice & Wine, Avon			   Gift Basket
*Red Drum Tackle, Buxton			   Wild Game Dressing Knife Set
* Sally Huss, Nags Head			   Wine Rack
St. Clair Campground, Rodanthe		  3-Day/2-Night Stay & T-Shirts
Stop & Shop, Kill Devil Hills			   Doodle Bugs and Huggies
Tradewind's Tackle, Ocracoke			  $50.00 Gift Certificates (2)

SPECIAL THANKS TO THE FISHIN' HOLE FOR PROVIDING DRINKS
AND TO HOLIDAY ICE FOR PROVIDING ALL THE ICE NEEDED
(you can find Holiday Ice at most of our NCBBA Weigh Stations!)

**LIVE AUCTION**
Diamonds & Dunes - Pandora Bracelet

TW's Tackle - Custom Rod & Real
Ron & Cecile Saunders #12755 - Custom Corn Hole Boards

Ken Smith #11471 - Custom Corn Hole Boards
Jeannette's Fishing Pier - Season's Pass

Wayne Gless #101 - Original Lighthouse Print
Dixie RV - (2) Zero Gravity Recliner Chairs

Frisco Rod & Gun - Custom 9' Rod and Real
Cape Pines Motel - 2-Night Stay

Comfort Inn, Kill Devil Hills - 2-Night Oceanfront Stay

Attention "Guitar Heroes"
and Willie Nelson Fans!

This guitar will be available soon!
See details at Presidents Corner on front page.

President David Joyner #5678 receives the "On the Road Again" autographed by Willie Nelson 
Yamaha Guitar from Danny Fletcher #13769.

Photo by Ervin Gaskins #10663.
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NCBBA Communicates 
with Members!!

by Mike Metzgar, Director, #5559 Life Member

Our website is experiencing high numbers of 
readers from around the world. Our merchandise is 
now available to any member with only a few clicks 
on the SHOP page and members across America 
are showing their support. Many NEW and Life 
Members have signed up on the website and of 
course the Photo Galleries are growing! See the 
new ones for 2011 including the Annual Meeting, 
Pig Picking, and the Casting Seminar

In March of 2010 NCBBA began using Constant 
Contact which allows rapid communication with 
members that have submitted their email address 
to us. At the end of 2011 NCBBA plans to distrib-
ute the quarterly Newsletter electronically using 

Constant Contact. Many of you have received 
the COLOR Newsletter already and have been 
appreciative of our efforts. The cost of printing, 
handling and postage is the single largest expense 
our Association has at about $1.00 for each mem-
ber each quarter or $20,000 per year. We hope to 
reduce this cost and ask that you send us your email 
address.  Allow NCBBA to send you the Newslet-
ter ……Send your email address to treasurer@
ncbba.org  and mike.metzgar@ncbba.org  and tell 
us your preferences…….electronic only, US mail 
only, or both ways. If you don’t have a computer 
it’s not a problem! We always will send them to 
you by US Mail.

Letter to NPS from Jeffrey Golding (aka "Wheat")
Dear Director Jarvis,
I am writing you in regard to the recent award 

presented by your office to Mike Murray, Super-
intendent of Cape Hatteras National Seashore 
Recreational Area. Mr. Murray recently received 
the Directors Award for Superintendent of the 
Year for Natural Resource Stewardship.

The National Park Service (NPS) stated in its 
press release that Mr. Murray “worked to build 
trust with local and regional stakeholders and 
guide his staff to produce a plan that relied on 
the best available science.”

In fact, Director Jarvis, though this press 
release may read well and perhaps leaves NPS 
with a warm feeling of satisfaction, Mr. Murray 
has accomplished neither of the feats mentioned 
above.

When Mr. Murray arrived at Cape Hatteras 
National Seashore Recreational Area (CHN-
SRA), He was greeted with open arms and hearts 
and minds full of hope. He was touted by some 
members of our community, including myself, 
as a “breath of fresh air” especially having come 
on the heels of the administration and actions of 
former CHNSRA Superintendent, Larry Belli; 
who had already done great damage to the level 
of trust between this community and NPS.

I will admit that Murray did settle things down 
somewhat and tempered the anger that was felt 
by those that visit or live here as I do. His stories 
of growing up visiting CHNSRA with his family 
and driving on our beaches relaxed many of us. I 
can recall during his “meet and greet” meeting at 
the Cape Hatteras Angler Club located in Buxton, 
the rousing cheer that arose as he openly told us 
that he considered ORV access to the Seashore a 
traditional and important form of access. He also 
seemed willing to follow the direction of the Con-
gress as he developed per the enabling legislation, 
important points of egress allowing access to two 
extremely popular areas on Hatteras Island, Cape 
Point with the construction of a pass through at 
“the narrows” and the “spur road” Hatteras Island 
Spit, also known as “False Point”.

Unfortunately, that’s where the trust in Mur-
ray and the NPS ended for the majority of what 
your agency refers to as local and regional 
stakeholders.

Our community, which consists of residents 
of Hatteras and Ocracoke Islands as well as 
thousands of Americans from points all across 
this country, the owners of the Seashore, worked 
with the NPS to develop an “interim management 
strategy” (IMS) which was vetted and published 
in the summer of 2007. Although many of the 
provisions contained within that IMS were clear 
violations of the enabling legislation (16USC459 
sec.4) our community was generally in support 
of the measures outlined therein.

The trust died for almost all of us as the ne-
gotiated rule-making process began in December 
of that year.

The members of that committee all agreed 
to refrain from any legal action during the 
year long process of developing rules for ORV 
access as required in President Nixon’s 1972 

Cyprus, and actually fulfill the mission lawfully 
established, enacted by congress, and signed into 
law by the President of this nation.

 The unfortunate reality Director Jarvis is that 
the NPS actions, belated as they are, previous or 
intended, have taken the community that has en-
joyed this resource for decades, in some cases for 
generations, and turned it upside down without 
justification and in violation of the very law you 
purport you are required to follow. All of which 
has been under Murray's Management.

The other unfortunate reality is that Murray’s 
plan is incomplete, even to this day. Rife with 
flawed, non-peer reviewed studies, or like the 
USGS Pawtuxet Protocols which were in many 
cases, peer reviewed by its authors, (which inci-
dentally violates USGS peer review protocols) 
we are faced with a “plan” that will severely 
impact the economy of these islands already reel-
ing from the NPS negotiated “consent decree”. 
(NEPA) And in the process, NPS will deny many 
thousands of visitors to these islands the ability to 
access our beaches further impacting visitation.

Again, adding insult to injury, and apparently 
furthering trust (by NPS standards) between 
the aforementioned local stakeholders, Murray 
declare that those of us who are completely 
surrounded by the boundaries of CHNSRA, the 
residents of the eight villages, are merely visitors 
to the Seashore. 

How can NPS refer to residents of these 
islands, especially those whose families have 
resided here since the 17th century, as visitors? 
These families not only pre-date the establish-
ment of the Seashore, Mr. Jarvis, they pre-date 
the establishment of this nation.

While it may be true that Mike Murray has 
earned and garners some sort of recognition for 
his efforts past, in this instance, developing trust 
and using the best available science, as purported 
by your agency, racks up as one more false 
claim by the National Park Service and reeks of 
an award given by and driven by agenda rather 
than merit.

In the end Director Jarvis, Mike Murray seeks 
to change the mission of the Seashore without 
authorization from congress and will destroy an 
economy and way of life in the process. Perhaps 
instead of giving an award to someone who 
wantonly violates federal law, you should present 
an award to those of us that stand for the open 
access that your agency cannot prove causes harm 
to our resource.

You graduated from the same school that a 
cousin of mine attended. He studied under George 
Wythe. You might have heard of him. He had 
some issues with oppressive government, as do I. 
In fact he wrote a short essay, of sorts, about that 
same issue in 1776 and apparently some people 
liked it. You could take a page out of his book 
also and I hope you will.

Mr. Jarvis, I defended Mike Murray as long as 
I could, and I was assailed all over the Internet for 
doing so. I can do so no longer, nor have I been 
able to do this for quite some time.

This resource can be managed sensibly, with 
sound science, with respect for tradition, provid-
ing NPS follows the guidelines for management 
of this area as established by congress. 

It has long been demonstrated that residents 
and visitors to our beaches care for this resource 
which explains why your agency still has no need 
for a line item in your budget to pay for persons 
to clean these beaches. And yet our beaches are 
consistently rated one of the top ten beaches in 
the country.

You see, Mr. Jarvis, we have been taking care 
of this remarkable place, our home, and have so 
for generations. And we've managed to do that 
with free and open access all that time until your 
agency began to break the law in order to satisfy 
an agenda.

I hope you will step up and find the courage 
to defend the law that provides all Americans the 
ability to recreate on these beaches. After all, I 
believe it is your moral and legal obligation.

Thank you for your time,
Jeffrey Golding #13892
Buxton, NC, 27920

Executive Order 11644, amended by Carter in 
E.O. 11989 (1977). However, in spite of their 
required agreement with the Secretary of the 
Interior, the Audubon Society and the Defenders 
of Wildlife (DOW), represented by the Southern 
Environmental Center (SELC), filed a lawsuit 
against the NPS in February of 2008 while the 
negotiated rule-making process was already un-
derway. Of course the plaintiffs argue that they 
filed in October of 2007 which is in fact a lie. 
They did file intent to sue, but that; Mr. Jarvis 
is not a lawsuit.

What was more alarming was that the public 
was inadvertently notified during the first sched-
uling conference in the courtroom of one Judge 
Terrance Boyle, Fourth Circuit, Eastern District 
of North Carolina, that your agency and the 
plaintiffs had already begun negotiations regard-
ing the lawsuit which is a clear violation of the 
Federal Administrative Procedures Act (FAPA); 
as you are required to publish the fact that your 
agency intends to enter negotiations with a “Non 
Governmental Organization” (NGO).

Adding insult to injury Mr. Jarvis is the fact 
that the plaintiffs were allowed to remain on the 
negotiated rule-making committee in spite of 
their gross violation of the requirement set forth 
by the head of the Interior Department.

As Chief Federal Officer (CFO) during these 
negotiations, it was Mike Murray’s job and legal 
obligation to enforce the rules established by 
Interior and this, he did not do. The result was 
the complete failure of the entire rule-making 
process at the expense, and loss, of the American 
taxpayer and my community.

Is this how the National Park Service defines 
“developing trust with local and regional stake-
holders” Director Jarvis? How can that be stated 
when your agency could possibly, and probably 
will, be sued again by DOW, Audubon, and 
SELC when the “final rule” is published? In 
fact, that action could come from both sides of 
the issue…trust?

Mr. Murray has also tossed aside consideration 
of the Seashore as a Traditional Cultural Property 
(TCP) in spite of the fact that the Seashore, its 
traditional use patterns, traditional culture, and 
methods of egress to the beaches far exceed the 
requirements set forth in the National Environ-
mental Policy Act.

Even your agency admits that our traditions 
began long before the Seashore was estab-
lished.

Mr. Murray's “plan”, the NPS “Alternative 
F” found within the 2011 Final Environmental 
Impact Statement, will also require ORV users to 
purchase a permit (cost yet to be determined) to 
pay for the loss of access to miles of beach in sup-
port of a new set of “Vehicle Free Areas” which 
never existed except within some reasonable 
seasonal closures. The ORV driver will be forced 
to pay for the proposed parking and facilities 
needed to support pedestrian only access areas 
which will cause resentment and user conflict 
which your own regulations require you to avoid. 
This is both unfair and unreasonable.

The claim that Murray has used the “best avail-
able science” to format his preferred alternative 
is beyond ridiculous Mr. Jarvis.

The best available science, in fact your own 
records, show that access to this Seashore, be it 
by ORV’s or pedestrians has had little or no ef-
fect on this resource throughout its history. Not a 
single study available to either you or me shows 
that at the Seashore, access, and particularly by 
ORV, has caused “considerable adverse effects” 
to the resource. Indeed, it is stipulated within E.O. 
11989 that such must be shown before closing 
a portion of an area to ORV use and yet Murray 
seeks to close significant and some of the most 
popular areas of this Seashore to all access on a 
permanent basis.

Again, Jon Jarvis, I ask, is this how NPS de-
fines trust and best available science?

The NPS continues to rely upon the Voglesong 
study to justify portions of its plan and yet the 
peer review of same deemed the study essentially 
worthless and not worthy of further review.

The NPS has warped the current, incomplete, 
economic impact study so that no comparison 
between pedestrian and ORV users can be made 
and in fact ignored ORV use almost entirely at 
one of the most heavily used points of beach ac-
cess, Beach Access Ramp 44, preferring instead 
to focus on the nearby, albeit considerably less 
used, Ramp 43.

The NPS blames an ORV for the broken wing 
of an American Oystercatcher chick (Simon and 
Shulte) in an area of Hatteras Island where ORV 
use doesn't exist except by NPS vehicles.

NPS utilizes the United States Geological 
Survey, Pawtuxet Protocols to justify 1000 meter 
buffers around the Piping Plover chicks in spite 
of the fact that no scientific justification supports 
this distance.

NPS is providing endangered species level 
protections for an assortment of avian species 
listed by the State of North Carolina as “spe-
cies of concern” in spite of the fact that Gordon 
Meyers, Chairman of the North Carolina Wildlife 
resource Commission informed your agency that 
these birds needed no such protection.

NPS lost almost half of the turtle nests laid 
in 2010 and almost 40% of the nests every year 
prior because of poor management practice. 
What started last year as a record year of nest-
ing turned into a record demise. It’s important 
to remember MR. Jarvis, it’s not the number of 
nests that matter here, it’s the number of fledged 
chicks that fly away to become adults and hatched 
turtles making their way to the sea that make the 
difference. 

Perhaps, Director Jarvis, you should ask your-
self why NPS employees are unwelcome in some 
shops on these Islands. Perhaps you should read 
the various fishing boards and Island free Press 
as well as my blog, www.wheatseyeonhatterasis-
landnc.blogspot.com <http://www.wheatseyeon-
hatterasislandnc.blogspot.com> to find out more 
about the effects of Mr. Murray's plan. 

I’ll give you fair warning, you won’t find 
trust, but you certainly will find an evisceration 
of what your service claims as the” best available 
science” as well as its current proposals, hardly 
the sign of trust that Murray's assistant, Cyndy 
Holda claims in her press release.

I would also recommend that you read the 
enabling legislation of the Seashore, something 
I can quote verbatim without prompt. Contained 
within is a very clear directive from the Congress 
of the United States which requires the NPS to 
develop this area for recreational use when it is 
needed, adaptable, and specific to recreation. Fur-
thermore, the Congress forbids NPS to conduct 
any activity which would derogate from the mis-
sion established for this area except and unless 
NPS has “direct and specific” authorization from 
congress to do so, to which I might add, you do 
not have. (16USC459 sec.1a.-1)

Instead of this crippling plan that is by far 
more detrimental to beach access of all sorts, as 
well as our local economy which was shaped by 
years of NPS management and promises (Conrad 
Wirth, NPS Director), Murray needs follow the 
law extant and perhaps take a page out of the 
book of Superintendent Pedro Ramos and NPS 
Southeast Regional Director David Vela at Big 
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Operation Beach Respect
by Rod Palmer, Director, #12252

April 16th was our first OBR and Highway 
Cleanup for 2011 and it was very successful. We 
even had a few volunteers on Ocracoke Island, 
which gave us some exposure there, which we 
normally do not get. 

I was staying at The Lighthouse View Motel 
that weekend and spoke to a couple of members 
from Staunton & Waynesboro, VA that were 
staying there as well for the weekend, and they 
volunteered to help us out at ramp 55 before 
they headed home. Thanks to Jon Tolbert and 
Dudley Green for volunteering. Also a big thank 
you once again to Bonnie Bennett with the Dare 
County Friends of Youth for cleaning up Coquina 
Beach. This group is always a big help with our 
cleanups. 

The NCBBA received a letter from the NC De-
partment of Transportation congratulating us for 
20 years of participating in the Adopt-A-Highway 
Program. We were given two 20-year decals to 
be placed on the A-A-H signs on Highway 12. 
Our roadside crew will place those on the signs 
on June 25th. Thanks to everyone who has par-
ticipated in the A-A-H over these 20 years.

Please consider signing up to volunteer for 
our OBR’s and highway cleanups. Your As-
sociation really needs your help. As I write this 
I am getting ready for our June 25th OBR and 
Highway Cleanup in one week and there are still 
two remaining for 2011… September 24th and 
November 19th with a cookout afterwards at the 
Salvo Day Use Area. 

Have a safe and enjoyable summer!!
Highway/ Adopt-A-Highway Crew
Jim Wilson #10381, Brian Shepley #13921, 
Dave Mowers #11935, Carol Mowers #10999, 
Lee Barrett #13759, Patrick White #14167, Bill 
Baker #13746.

Ramp 2
Dick Dimmig #11486, Cindy Herbert #13925, 
Ali Kerekes #12901, Dare County Friends of 
Youth.
Ramp 4
Tom Rogers #12024, Teresa Gresham, Ron 
Saunders #12755, Cecile Saunders #14130.
Ramp 23
Bud Hardison #12055, Liz Wallace #13959, 
Al Adam #13459.
Ramp 27
John Cavins #11441, Jeremy Cavins, Dave 
Flanigan #6746, Jean Flanigan #7596.
Ramp 30
Laura Davis #11003, Chris Davis #14081, Su-
zanne Anderson #11304, Earl Ross #14168.
Ramp 34
Terry Loper #3156.
Ramp 38
Jerry White #8621, Judy Latham #13007.
Ramp 43/44
Jay Dimig #12254, Margie Dimig.
Ramp 49
Jeff Graves #13370, Beverly Cox #14154, Tom 
Hansbrough #14248, Carl Hansbrough #567, 
Kimmie Schubert, Adam Schubert.
Ramp 55
Dave Gresens #9440, Mike Robbins #12273, 
Catherine Robbins, Jon Tolbert #12812, Dud-
ley Green #12807.
Ocracoke Island
Patrick Sessoms #13020, Clay Sessoms 
#14153, John Bello #8245, Eric Holloman 
#12716.

ADOPT-A-HIGHWAY
2011 Highway and Beach Clean-up

We NEED Your Help!
❏	 YES! Sign me up for the following clean-up!
	 ❏   September 24, 2011
	 ❏   November 19, 2011
	          (Cookout Afterwards)

Ramp times: ❏  Morning 7:30-9:30     ❏  Mid-morning 9:30-11:30
SIGNED _____________________________ NCBBA # ____________ 

EMAIL ______________________PHONE NO.___________________
❏  Check if you are bringing a junior member
Mail to:	 Rod Palmer, 4132 Valencia Rd., Chesapeake, VA 23321
	 Phone: (757) 407-5095 or email rod.palmer@ncbba.org.

RAMP # _____________
Highway crew _________
wherever needed ______

Bud Hardison #12055, Liz 
Wallace #13959, Al Adam 
#13459.

Terry Loper #3156.

John Couch
President, Outer Banks Preservation Association
P.O. Box 1355
Buxton, N.C. 27920

May 5, 2011
Mr. Jonathan Jarvis
Director, National Park Service
1849 C Street NW
Washington, D.C. 20240

Dear Director Jarvis:
My name is John B. Couch and I am President of the Outer Banks Preservation Association (OBPA).  

I write you today to voice my concerns on the recent National Park Service brochure entitled “Off- 
Road Driving.”  A copy of this brochure is provided with this letter.  

This offensive brochure unfairly depicts off-road vehicle users as lawless thrill seekers that have 
contempt for the laws, rules and regulations that provide a framework for safe and responsible ORV 
access on our beaches.  

The back page of this brochure contains a photo of a female Loggerhead turtle that was crushed 
by a vehicle while it was attempting to nest. This unfortunate tragedy occurred on Ocracoke Island 
beach in the Cape Hatteras National Seashore Recreational Area in the early morning hours, during 
the summer of 2010.  

The individual responsible for this crime was never apprehended, though the groups advocating 
responsible access, including OBPA, offered a substantial reward for the arrest and conviction of this 
individual. We will therefore never know the reasoning or affiliation of this individual, whether a visi-
tor illegally driving on the Seashore during hours restricted by the court sanctioned Consent Decree 
or even a Park Service employee on a night drive.

This photo is disgusting, infuriating, and reflects a deliberate effort to provide extreme environmental 
groups the ability to further their agenda in banning motorized access to all National Parks.

When we received a copy of this brochure, we raised our concerns to the CHNSRA headquarters 
in Manteo, North Carolina.  They reported that the staff of the NPS in Washington, D.C. developed 
the brochure as a result of a lawsuit settlement with an environmental group known as “Friends of 
the Earth.”  They advised that NPS Washington headquarters called to specifically request the photo 
of the turtle that was run over for this brochure.

OBPA, along with North Carolina Beach Buggy Association (NCBBA) and the Cape Hatteras 
Anglers Club (CHAC), are organizations that have always advocated safe and responsible access to 
the Cape Hatteras National Seashore Recreational Area for both pedestrians and off-road vehicles.  
Our motto that has stood for almost 40 years is Preserve, Protect, Not Prohibit regarding responsible 
access to the Cape Hatteras National Seashore Recreational Area for all.

As you are aware the Cape Hatteras National Seashore Recreational Area just went through a Ne-
gotiated Rulemaking Conflict Resolution Process. OBPA, NCBBA, CHAC and 26 other groups joined 
with a common purpose to write a reasonable and acceptable ORV Plan.  To show commitment to 
responsible access, OBPA, NCBBA and CHAC developed and financed an ORV brochure under the 
direction and approval of local NPS staff, a copy of which is also provided with this letter. 

A partnership approach by all affected organizations could have made for a more beneficial edu-
cational publication.  I ask you today to immediately remove these offensive brochures from the 
Seashore as well as from other NPS locations across the country, and replace them with documents 
incorporating local knowledge and experience which will more effectively serve to inform the public 
and protect these valuable resources.  

To continue to distribute this deplorable and contemptible brochure serves no beneficial purpose 
except to unfairly condemn and incite the law abiding public who comprise, by far, the majority of 
visitors who choose to recreate at our Seashore.  Both sides of the access issues currently extant at Cape 
Hatteras National Seashore Recreational Area should work diligently for responsible access for all! 

Sincerely,
John Couch
President, Outer Banks Preservation Association

Letter to NPS from
John Couch OBPA President

2010-2011
Scholarship Winners

by Mike Metzgar, Director, #5559 Life Member

On May 28, 2011 at the Annual Meeting/
Pig Pickin…. $2000 NCBBA College Scholar-
ships were awarded to outstanding Outer Banks 
students from : Manteo High School, Zachary 
Brown,  First Flight High School, Allison Ros-
nato and Cape Hatteras Secondary School Robert 
Norville. Kendall Hamm  from Conover, NC was 
chosen as the Member-Members Children schol-
arship winner for 2011. The continuing education 

commitment by NCBBA to Dare County students 
on the Outer Banks, has awarded scholarships of 
over $50,000 for higher education, since 1998. 
The scholarships are awarded to one Senior from 
Dare County High Schools each year and to one 
Member or a Member’s child.  

Please contact Mike.Metzgar@NCBBA.Org 
for an application or go to www.ncbba.org for 
details.
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Welcome

new 

members

MBR #	 Name	 City, State
14220	 Linwood	 Vance	 VA
14221	 Phillip	 Nelson	 VA
14222	 Jackie	 Murray	 VA
14223	 Tim	 Bond	 VA
14224	 Timothy	 Weaver	 VA
14225	 Timothy	 Weaver, Jr	 VA
14226	 Frank	 Houston	 NC
14227	 William	 Foxwell, IV	 VA
14228	 Kelly	 McLellon	 NC
14229	 Andrew	 Crist	 VA
14230	 Henry	 Sackett, III	 VA
14231	 Shannon	 Kusterer	 VA
14232	 Matthew	 Hemsley	 VA
14233	 Lee	 Bowman	 NC
14234	 Stephen	 Goslee	 MD
14235	 Thomas	 Andra	 VA
14236	 Vincent	 Piscitelli	 PA
14237	 Joseph	 Burke	 PA
14238	 Melissa	 Golembieski	 PA
14239	 Robert	 Burroughs	 VA
14240	 Jeremy	 Warren	 VA
14241	 Zachary	 Alexander	 NC
14242	 William	 Foxwell	 VA
14243	 Joseph	 Powers#	 WV
14244	 Boo	 Bourne	 VA
14245	 Gary	 Hays	 VA
14246	 Jeff	 Draughan	 NC
14247	 Paul	 Empie	 NY
14248	 Tom	 Hansbrough	 VA

As of today, we have 4332 active members. Since the last newsletter we have 84 new regular members 
and 4 new junior members. This year membership started with 4331 active members, so you can figure 
out how many deletions have occurred. 13 members have reinstated their membership since the first 
of the year. Welcome to all new members and welcome back to the ones who have reinstated. Please 
remember to pay your dues on time and encourage others to do the same.

Thanks for all that attended the Annual Meeting and Pig Pickin. A great time was had by all. A special 
thanks to those of you that participated in the Auctions and Raffles. The Casting Seminar on Sunday 
was also a success. As you are aware, the Annual Meeting and the Red Drum Tournament are our two 
big fund raisers for the year. Please mark your calendars for next year.

Congratulations to Susan Anderson #11304 on the 2011 Achiever of the Year Award by signing up 6 
new members. Her award was an embroidered cotton/polyester jacket, a $87.00 value if purchased. Susan 
comes from  Poquoson, Virginia to volunteer for Operation Beach Respect and also helps with registra-
tion booths at the Nags Head and Ocracoke Tournaments. Thank you Susan for your dedication.

The count was reset May 1st, so start signing up new members to earn your jacket, remember anyone 
who signs up 5 members before April 30, 2012 receives a very nice embroidered polo shirt.

Dave Faerber #8414, was a volunteer at the Oaks, PA Show and was not mentioned in the last news-
letter. He also signed up a new member. Thanks Dave for your help and please accept my apology for 
omitting you previously.

Although it will be over before this newsletter is published, June 15th The Nags Head Surfishing 
Club, NCBBA & The Sea Hags Co-sponsors the Fritz Boyden Youth Tournament which is held at the 
fishing piers. The Sea Hags and NCBBA man the Avalon pier, it should be great fun and hopefully the 
kids will catch lots of fish. Pictures will be posted on the website, along with the Oaks Show pictures, 
which again I have to apologize for not getting posted. Mark your calendars for next year for the third 
Wednesday in June, a fun time is guaranteed.

The largest expense for the organization is the cost of printing and distribution of the quarterly 
newsletter. Our goal this year is cut down on that expense. With the mailing of this newsletter, there 
will only be one copy per household. In order to do this one name will be on the mailing label. If this 
presents a problem, please let me know. Mike Metzgar has been working on emailing newsletters, so 
if you prefer your newsletter via email, please contact Mike.

Have a safe summer, and do not forget the sunscreen!!!!

Membership
by Carol Mowers, Membership Director, #10999

MBR #	 Name	 City, State
14249	 Brian	 Nesselrodt	 VA
14250	 Sean	 Eckhart	 VA
14251	 Jonathan	 McLin	 VA
14252	 James	 Atkins	 NC
14253	 Lewis	 Swartley	 VA
14254	 Jerry	 Darley, Jr	 VA
14255	 Fred	 Parkhurst	 DE
14256	 Danny	 Murphy	 NC
14257	 Mitch	 White	 VA
14258	 Alec	 Rhyne	 VA
14259	 Rich	 Gresens	 VA
14260	 Jasper	 Holland	 VA
14261	 David	 Perry	 VA
14262	 Thomas	 Manley	 VA
14263	 Darren	 Greene	 VA
14264	 Don	 Fillman	 MA
14265	 Brian	 Rainey	 VA
14266	 Bill	 Ficklin	 NC
14267	 Michael	 Tally	 NC
14268	 Wayne	 Braxton	 NC
14269	 Bobby Dwayne	 Hoots	 NC
14270	 Michael	 Steelman	 NC
14271	 Charles	 Weathersby	 NC
14272	 Todd	 Lidyard	 OH
14273	 Ian	 Jackle	 NC
14274	 Bruce	 Shallis	 PA
14275	 Scott	 Doty	 PA
14276	 Ken	 Yount	 NC
14277	 Jon	 Wood	 VA
14278	 Douglas	 Floyd	 VA
14279	 James	 Jarrett III	 VA
14280	 Robert Christopher	 Norris	 VA
14281	 Blair	 Barbor	 NC
14282	 Michele	 Nicolette	 OH
14283	 Steven	 Kern	 VA
14284	 Tony	 Kazulen II	 PA
14285	 Ed	 Mitchell	 NC
14286	 Nicholas	 Rosnato	 NC
14287	 Katie	 Kilgalen	 MD
14288	 Barb	 Jefferis	 PA
14289	 Scott	 Biernot	 VA
14290	 JoAnne	 Yoss	 VA
14291	 Mitchell	 Daniels	 VA
14292	 Ken	 Haney	 NC
14293	 Richard	 Senn	 VA
14294	 Stephen	 Kudrick	 VA
14295	 Bryan	 Miller	 VA
14296	 Justin	 Carter	 VA
14297	 Roger	 Pfendler	 NC
14298	 Bruce	 Bouch	 MD
14299	 Jessi	 Collins	 MD
14300	 Richard	 Smith	 NC
14301	 John	 Suiter	 NC
14302	 Kenneth	 Lewis	 VA
14303	 Jim	 Molinaro	 NJ
			 
	 Junior		
50194	 Colby (3/97)	 Vance	 VA
50195	 Haley  (3/05)	 Nelson	 VA
50196	 Zane (11/08)	 Yule	 NC
50197	 Richard	 Edwards	 NC

A special thanks to the following
who have made generous contributions:

Member #	 Name
9983	 Bill Moffett
10005	 Ken Dunlap
12024	 Torn Rogers
9602	 Connie Lewis
9491	 Michael Taylor
253	 Mike Flint, Jr
11682	 Jeff Berenbach
12361	 Rodney Bowen
12689	 Bob Sherry
13488	 Billy Mills
7817	 John Leonard
13478	 David Morris
10087	 Barbara Asbell
12410	 Harvey Griggs
12033	 Bruce Eagle
10108	 Bill McKinnon
12026	 Joanne Sampson
10921	 Alan Wallens
50180	 Mason Shepley
3931	 B.C. Dowty
11667	 Bonnie Whitley
12028	 Cindy Harp
2843	 Mike Kohan
10105	 Ronna Bryant
13604	 Curtis Schacher
11076	 Michael Lineweaver
4457	 Glendon Spears
8618	 W. George Chamberlin
12435	 Alan Sutton
8278	 Franz Knott
7378	 Richard Volz
2887	 Bob Davis
5880	 Van Roger Motsinger
11669	 Bob Handlon
8907	 Richard Capoldo
13599	 Tony Kenney
8030	 Dana Stevenson
10030	 Lankford Smith
12319	 Curt Cobb
10140	 David Ruditys
13939	 Alycia East
1299	 James Neese
5177	 Lindell Cruise
13583	  Robert McAlanis
13208	 Stephen Proctor
13592	 Ryan Welty
2886	 Richard Heaton
11436	 Richard Dimmig
8921	 Walt Etheridge
8885	 Robert Bernhard

Member #	 Name
12004	 Charles Whisenant
11661	 Ray W. Bolton
3350	 Edward Justice, Jr
11579	 Mike Starrett
11650	 Bill Stavenger
8006	 Bob Swindells
2298	 Paul Thompson
5845	 Jim McGroarty
13316	 Fel Williams
8621	 William White
11470	 Richard Williams
13931	 Harry Smith
7884	 Donald Schwambach
10169	 Joseph Martin
5244	 R C Hendee
13287	 William Kephart
9304	 Donald Brady
5970	 Soreno Auker
13531	 Charles Schleicher
705	 Leonard Harris
7423	 Steve Eilert
2928	 Earnest East, Jr
12912	 Jimmy Clay
7148	 Robert Masten, Jr.
2567	 Vernon Dockery
13278	 Bobby Hoots, Jr
2961	 Rosario D'Urso
13270	 Ed McConnell
10201	 Glenn Outland
13628	 Judith Hughes
13294	 Jon Long
10685	 Roderic Smith
13295	 Bryan Stoneman
13630	 Kevin Rau
10162	 Matt Pizzi
12107	 Jeff Green
5970	 Soreno Auker
10176	 John Viering
10976	 Bob Root
3920	 Corey Duke
11388	 Dawn Nicoloff
12106	 Brian Kinna
3341	 Gerald Stip
6894	 Charles Ruff
12069	 William Ferro
9629	 Keith Crawford
13551	 Jeff Sawyer
1276	 Bernie McCants
13756	 Harry Bachman, Jr
2418 	 Lloyd Cumbey, D.D.S.

Member #	 Name
12812	 Jon Tolbert
9141	 Charles R. Davis
11086	 Jim Morris
9322	 Wendy Akers
9298	 Robert Schlegel
9136	 James Yost
11357	 Michael Hill
1933	 James Murphy
2916	 David Baden
11094	 Curtis Carmack
11371	 Scott Gadd
13623	 Gary Fleming
13631	 Grover Smiley
3301	 Donald Bini	
13732	 Bobby Sadler
10190	 Gary Bailey
4616	 Henry Jew, III
525	 Mark Cope
323	 B.F. Hynes
13577	 Robert Bage
10665	 Jeffrey Bailey
6467	 Debbie Kuntzelman
ROBERT C. NORRIS MEMORIAL FUND	

 ANNUAL MEETING DONATIONS
AND AUCTION

4129	 Ken Mohn
11436	 Richard Dimmig
14288	 Barb Jefferis
11745	 Chuck Wickline
3627	 Wilbur Ostrander
13743	 Ed Clements
13271	 Pam Smith
7126 	 William Smith
12651	 Amy Cupples
12650	 John Cupples
14159	 John Bacak
	 Megan Weber
5678	 David Joyner
13007	 Judy Latham
13449	 James Cupples
11758	 Mike Szymanski
14	 John Newbold
2195	 Mike Shepheard
9440	 Dave Gresens
8830	 Elaine Polizos
2928	 Pete East
11706	 Wes Pace
11003	 Laura Davis
10999	 Carol Mowers

Ocracoke:  Your NCBBA team finished a respectable 29th in a field of 75 teams.  As often happens in 
Ocracoke, fishing was excellent before the tournament but a weather change turned the fish off the night 
before the start of the contest.  Captain Harry Nash reported that all team members had a great time.

Member/Guest Tournament:  Awards were presented at the Annual Meeting to Sharon Newbold for the 
largest croaker and bluefish (37 inches).  She was joined by Maxine Edwards who scored the largest sea 
mullet.   Seven year old Chad Laub had the largest fish in the junior category to win the Brian Edwards 
Memorial Award.

OFFICIAL NCBBA FISHING
WEIGH STATIONS

Fish must be caught from the surf of North Carolina, and the west side of the Outer Banks (sound) 
from Corolla to Core Banks by legal methods during the period of January to December. FISH 
CAUGHT FROM BOATS DO NOT QUALIFY. Fish must be weighed at the following 
official NCBBA weigh stations:

corolla
Corolla Bait & Tackle
Corolla Light Village Shops
101-B Corolla Light
Corolla, NC 27927
(252) 453-9500
Keith Cummings, Owner
TW’s Bait & Tackle
Monterey Plaza
815B Ocean Trail
Corolla, NC 27927
(252) 453-3339
Terry & Robin Stewart, Owners
duck
Bob’s Bait & Tackle
1180-2 Duck Road
Duck, NC 27949
(252) 261-8589
Bob Vaught, Owner
kitty hawk
TW’s Bait & Tackle
P.O. Box 278
Kitty Hawk, NC 27949
(252) 261-7848
Terry & Robin Stewart, Owners
kill devil hills
Stop & Shop
P.O. Box 2615
Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948
(252) 441-6105
Tom Beyers, Owner

Support your
weigh stations

with your business.
They support us!

Remember, the Weigh Station weighs the fish. You are responsible 
for seeing that the citation form is mailed to NCBBA.

buxton
Dillon’s Corner
P.O. Box 963
Buxton, NC 27920
(252) 995-5083
Ollie Jarvis, Owner

Red Drum Tackle
P.O. Box 98
Buxton, NC 27920
(252) 995-5414
Bob Eakes, Owner
frisco
Frisco Rod & Gun
P.O. Box 10
Frisco, NC 27936
(252) 995-5366
Brian Perry, Owner

Frisco Tackle
P.O. Box 276
Frisco, NC 27936
(252) 995-3229
Bob and Beverly Cox, Owners
hatteras
The Roost Tackle Shop at
Teach’s Lair
P.O. Box 520
Hatteras, NC 27943
(252) 986-2460
Dave & Steve Hissey, Owners
ocracoke
O’Neal’s Dockside 
Tackle Shop
P.O. Box 156
800 Irwin Garrish Highway
Ocracoke, NC 27960
(252) 928-1111
Charlie O’Neal, Owner

Tradewinds Tackle Shop
P.O. Box 388
Ocracoke, NC 27960
(252) 928-5491
Alan and Melinda Sutton, Owners

nags head
Fishing Unlimited
7659 S. Virginia Dare Trail
Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 441-5028
Garry Oliver, Owner
TW’s Bait & Tackle
2330 S. Croatan Hwy.
Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 441-4807
Terry & Robin Stewart, Owners
Whalebone Tackle
7405 S. Virginia Dare Trail
(Manteo-Nags Head Causeway)
Nags Head, NC 27959
(252) 441-7413
Bill McGaskill, Owner

rodanthe
Hatteras Jack’s
23902 NC Highway 12
Rodanthe, NC 27968
(252) 987-2428
Ryan White, Owner
Shoreline Bait & Tackle
Route 12
Rodanthe, NC 27968
(252) 987-1403
Ms. Cathy Satterfield, Owner

salvo
The Fishin’ Hole
P.O. Box 25
Salvo, NC 27972
(252) 987-2351
Michael Jackson, Owner
avon
Frank & Fran’s
Fisherman Friend
P.O. Box 448
Avon, NC 27915
(252) 995-4171
Frank Fobb, Owner

NCBBA
Tournament Update

by Tom Burke, Vice President #5463
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Fishing Report
by John Newbold, Fishing News, #14

Glad to be back again in this issue.  Fishing in Mexico, Costa Rica and Florida, along with doctor’s 
appointments in February and March kept me from getting my report to the editor on time to make the 
last issue!  We caught nice fish every place we went, and yes, I was outfished by my wife, as usual.

Let me start by thanking the many members for responding to my request for donations to our 
legal fund.  Just as enjoyable were the letters you sent with your donations.  We still need the rest of 
the membership to join in if we are to prevail in our cause for beach access.

We finally had a great striper season this year, but it took a boat to reach them.  There were almost 
no reports at all of beach-caught fish.  I am sure you have already read about the commercial netting 
that took place and because of DMF rules in place, thousands of fish were discarded dead.  What a 
waste of resource!  I did see many sport fishermen and women catch and release stripers for sport and 
then follow behind trawlers and free-gaff their limit from the dead fish released from nets.  Thanks 
to all who did this.  By changing the rules to tonnage rather than a head count of fish per day, culling 
will be eliminated and this should not happen again. Extreme cold weather pushed the bunker south 
and the stripers came with them. There were many large fish, and the North Carolina state record was 
broken twice in two days, now standing at sixty-five pounds ( I think ).

As spring settled in, the northern beaches to Buxton were chilled by southwest winds which have 
kept water temps in the sixties.  Better fishing all spring has been from Cape Point to Hatteras Inlet.  
Nice catches of blow-toads and sea mullet have come from those beaches with a few nice pompano, 
with not-so-good results in other areas.  Even I was fortunate enough to land a two pound sea mullet. 
In addition, we had a good showing of large spring blues, fish weighing eight to twelve pounds and 
measuring to thirty-seven inches in length.  Sharon Newbold #4593 won the annual member-guest 
tourney with just such a fish, weighing thirteen pounds and measuring thirty-seven inches.  Work-
ing at a tackle store, customer after customer would come in telling of huge pick-ups, strong runs 

and break-offs. Over and over I would tell them to loosen the drag a bit, especially if you are fishing 
with braid.  These fish are powerful and fast and will shake their heads and jump out of the water to 
rid the hook.  These blues in the fall would weigh between sixteen and twenty pounds!  Maybe they 
will come back???

Cobia also made a great run this year, but it’s winding down as this goes to press.   Many fish 
weighing between seventy and eighty pounds were caught. Again, nearly all were caught from boats.  
I managed to get out once and caught a forty-one pounder.  Fun and good-eating!

I also got to go out earlier in the season on the last day of the bluefin tuna season.  We were allowed 
to keep a ‘giant’ in addition to one other fish in slot.  After fifty-seven minutes, we pulled off what 
had to have been a four-hundred pound plus fish.  We did catch and land two nice fish that weighed 
about two-hundred pounds apiece and measured about six and a half feet in length.

With the many bird closures in place, fishing for big drum at Cape Point was extremely limited 
and difficult for the brave few who were forced to walk in the water nearly  three-quarters of a mile 
each way to get to the fish.  At no time were they allowed to stand on the beach, including any and all 
gear they took with them.  Nice fish were caught, but at night it would truly been a rough trip.  Rest 
assured, NPS rangers were out in their trucks insuring no one trespassed onto the beach. 

Missing so far this season are puppy drum.  There has been no reports of anyone anywhere catch-
ing them, not even in the ‘pond’ at Oregon Inlet.  Access there is closed to all but boaters since bird 
closures south of ramp four preclude access to the bridge or the pond.

Lastly, speckled trout have now returned to the kill fishery.  You are allowed six fish per day, fourteen 
inches in length, with no more than two fish twenty-four inches or more.

Continue to make your donations to keep our beaches open and send me your fishing pictures.
Tight lines.

2011 FISHING TOURNAMENTS
TEAM MEMBER REQUEST FORM

If interested, complete and mail to:	 Vice President Tom Burke #5463
	 2512 Virginia Dare Trail
	 Nags head, NC 27959

I would like to be a possible member of an NCBBA fishing team.*
I would like to fish the following tournament(s):
(Check one or more)
❏	 Oct. 5-7 Nags Head Fishing Tourney      ❏  Nov. 2-5 Big Hatteras Fishing Tourney

*If selected, I understand that I will be given complete details at least 15 days prior to 
the tournament. Selection of team members will take place September 12th and you 
will be notified by September 19th of your status.

Name:_______________________________________________ NCBBA #_______________
Address:_ ___________________________________________________________________
City:__________________________________________ State _______ Zip ______________
Phone:____________________________________________          Male  ❏      Female  ❏
E-mail address:_______________________________________________________________
Do you own a 4-wheel drive vehicle?      ❏  Yes      ❏  No

Note: Members selected for an NCBBA Fishing Team must pay a non-refundable 
registration fee of $100.00 per person.

RESPOND BY
SEPTEMBER 1st!

Left is Clay Noble, #9418, with 19", 2 lb. 14 oz. 
pompano caught at Ramp 43. 

Photo by Sharon Newbold.

Above is Sharon Newbold #4593 with 13 lb., 
37" bluefish.

Photo by Ashley Bahen.

The Sunday after the Annual Meeting a good size group of men and women gathered on the field at 
the Salvo Day Use Area to improve their casting skills and support beach access at the same time.

Ryan White, the owner of Hatters Jacks Tackle Shop in Rodanthe, NC, came out and coached the 
participants on tying shock leaders, balancing the line while re-spooling a reel and then it was on to 
the casting. The field was marked from 0 to 500FT and in the end everyone had improvements in 
their casting abilities.

Ryan donated a 9FT Century spinner rod to the person who improved the most and on this day it 
was Eddie Clements III with an improvement of 90%. 

We look forward to possibly holding more casting clinics in which all proceeds go to the legal 
defense fund for beach access.

I want to thank everyone who came out and remember to use that left arm and aim high.

Casting Seminar
w/ Ryan White

by Dottie Broadbent, Secretary, #12666

Fritz Boyden Memorial 
Youth Fishing Tournament

The winner of the most unusual catch at the 
tournament was Frankie Roepcke, age 6, when 
he pulled in a fish carcasss at Avalon pier.  The 
Tournament was held Wednesday June 15th 
at  The Avalon, Nags Head, Jennett's, & Outer 
Banks piers and included youths in the age group 
4 to 9, & 10 to 16.  Those fishing on Avalon 
pier were 14 girls and 24 boys in the age group 
4 to 9 and 15 girls and 22 boys in the 10 to 16 
group.  Frankie was awarded a rod and reel as 
his prize at the awards presentation held at the 
Ramada Inn parking lot where they all enjoyed 

their lunch and drinks.
Those working on the Avalon Pier were Linda 

Crowley, who joined the NCBBA there, Mary 
Lou Leonard, NC Sea Hags, Yvette Everett, Nags 
Head Surf Fishing Club, Carol Mowers, #10999 
NCBBA, Laura Davis #11003, NCBBA, Pete 
East, #2928, NCBBA,  Tracey Oates, #11240, 
NCBBA, Lee Twiddy, & Mike Sudduth.  The 
tournament is held the 3rd Wednesday in June 
each year and is sponsored by the NCBBA, 
NHSFC, and The NC Sea Hags.

Photo by:
Pete East, 2928, Director

From left, Ryan White from Hatteras Jack's Tackle in Rodanthe, Eddie Clements 
III and J.P Cupples.
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OFFICIAL NCBBA MERCHANDISE
ORDER BLANK

(ALLOW 2 to 3 WEEKS FOR DELIVERY)

ITEM	 QTY	 COST EA.	 TOTAL
NCBBA Embroidered Cap -  Circle TAN or WHITE	 _____	 $17.00	 ________

The following item IS special ordered from an 
outside supplier and may take 6-8 WEEKS to process

$7.00 Additional Charge for Life or Member Number Embroidered on Apparel

	 JACKET - Cotton/polyester, navy shell with khaki lining and inside collar,
		        NCBBA embroidered on left front	 _____	 $87.00	 ________
							      Price includes shipping
	

2011 "Dawn of a New Era!"
Limited Edition Collectors Apparel

(ORDER BLANK DOES NOT GUARANTEE COLOR OR SIZE IN STOCK)
T-SHIRTS ADD $1.00 EACH FOR SIZE 2X
T-SHIRTS ADD $2.00 EACH FOR SIZE 3X
T-SHIRTS ADD $3.00 EACH FOR SIZE 4X

SWEATSHIRT - ADD $2.00 EACH FOR SIZE 2X
SWEATSHIRT - ADD $4.00 EACH FOR SIZE 3X

LADIES SHORT SLEEVE (NO POCKET) T-SHIRT - Chambray		 $17.00	 ________
	      S _______ M _______   L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______

MEN'S SHORT SLEEVE POCKET T-SHIRT - Sport Gray		  $17.00	 ________
	      L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______   3 XL _______ 4 XL _______		

MEN'S SHORT SLEEVE NO POCKET T-SHIRT - Ice Blue		  $17.00	 ________
	      L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______   3 XL ________

LONG SLEEVE POCKET T-SHIRT - Chocolate		  $20.00	 ________
	      S _______ M _______   L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______   3XL _______

HOODED ZIPFRONT SWEATSHIRT - Black		  $30.00	 ________
	       M _______ L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______ 3 XL _______

"OFFICIAL" Map Design
FEATURING THE HATTERAS LIGHTHOUSE

T-SHIRTS ADD $1.00 FOR SIZE 2X
T-SHIRTS ADD $2.00 FOR SIZE 3X

SHORT SLEEVE  POCKET T-SHIRT (men's cut) - SAND (tan)		  $17.00	 ________
	      M _______   L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______ 3 XL _______

LONG SLEEVE POCKET T-SHIRT - NAVY		  $20.00	 ________
	      S _______   M _______  L _______   XL _______   2 XL _______ 3 XL _______

CHILDREN'S SHORT SLEEVE - GRAY		  $13.00	 ________
	      S _______ M _______  L _______   XL _______

CHILDREN'S SHORT SLEEVE - NAVY		  $13.00	 ________
	      S _______ M _______  L _______   XL _______

			   SHIPPING CHARGE PER ITEM		  $6.95	 ________

(ADD $1.00 ADDITIONAL FOR EACH ITEM OVER ONE)

			   TAX (NC RESIDENTS ONLY) 		  7.75%	 ________

			   TOTAL OF CHECK ENCLOSED			  $ _________

Make checks payable to NCBBA. PLEASE DO NOT SEND CASH

To inquire on items, call Laura Davis at
(757) 871-2355

email: laura.davis@ncbba.org

All orders shipped via US Postal Service                             PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY!

Name ___________________________________________________ Member # ___________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City ________________________________________________State ____ Zip ____________

Phone Number: _______________________________________________________________

E-mail: ________________________________________________________________________

MAIL TO: NCBBA, P.O. BOX 189, NAGS HEAD, NC 27959

YOU MAY ALSO ORDER ONLINE FROM OUR WEBSITE: www.NCBBA.org

Merchandise Corner
by Laura Davis, Director #11003

Our 2011 Collector’s Edition T-Shirts are 
quickly selling and there WILL NEVER be 
another order made for any 2011 Design items.  
SO GET YOUR’S QUICK!!

If you wish to purchase items that are in stock 
in person, we will have all merchandise set up at 
the 3rd Annual NCBBA Red Drum Tournament 
in October.  The booth will be set up on Wednes-
day, October 19th and again on Saturday, October 
22nd.   I also plan to be at Frank and Fran’s selling 
these items off the tailgate on Wednesday during 
registration.

The sale of these items is a big part of the 
funds we raise for NCBBA to support the causes 
we hold near and dear to our hearts.  Please visit 
our website at www.ncbba.org to place your or-
der today!

We not only have T-Shirts, sweatshirts and 
hats but mock turtlenecks, reel covers and our 
AWESOME canvas totes.  I also have a limited 
amount of “leftovers” from last year’s Red Drum 
Tournament.  Oh!  And don’t forget to check out 
our “Official” line of clothing.  These shirts are 
modestly printed with our NCBBA logo featuring 
the Hatteras Lighthouse on the front and a nauti-
cal map of the Outer Banks on the back.  This 
same print is available for the kids too!

We will not be reordering the 2011 “Dawn of 
a New Era” design T-Shirts.  So once we run out, 
that’s it.  Be sure to get yours today!!!  

I accept any comments or suggestions on our 
merchandising program.  Please feel free to email 
me at laura.davis@ncbba.org.

Issues Before the Board:
› Member participation on Board of Directors
› NPS Record of Decision on ORV plan
› 50th Anniversary Celebration Planning

2011 NCBBA PHOTO CONTEST ENTRY FORM
❏ Regular & Life Member       ❏ Junior Member

Name________________________________________ Member #_____________
Address___________________________________________________________
City_ __________________________________  State ______ Zip ____________
Phone Number (_____) ____________  E-mail ____________________________
Photo Title/Subject:__________________________________________________
Date Taken: ___________ Photo Location:_ ______________________________
Photo Size:   _____ 4”x6”    _____ 5”x7”    _____ 8”x10”

For Committe Use Only
Date Received: ______________     Entry # __________

Mail entry to:
Carol Mowers, 1002 Suffolk St., Kill Devil Hills, NC 27948

(Please Print)

Photo contest rules are posted on the website at
NCBBAONLINE.com, look under Photo on the menu bar.

           As our citation year closed at the end of April, we had a significant drop in the number of citations 
awarded compared to the previous year.  The main reason for the decline was the lack of trophy size sea 
mullet.  Winning trophies for the largest fish by category were:  Wayne Gless – Sea Mullet, Sharon New-
bold – Flounder, Phillip Evans – Pompano, Dennis Newton – Sheepshead, Jeffrey Larson – Cobia, Brian 
Shepley – Red Drum.  A special congratulations goes to Angler of the Year, Dennis Newton, who had five 
total citations in three different categories.

             In the 2011-2012 citation program, we are instituting a change as recommended by several 
members.  Instead of sending you multiple citations forms within a species, we will send you one form 
listing the species, largest fish by weight and length and the total number of citations earned.  This will be 
done for each species that you submit and will be mailed to you at the end of the award year.  PLEASE 
keep sending in your citation forms as you earn them.  We will try to get them posted on our web site in a 
timely manner.

2010-2011
Citation Program

by Tom Burke, Vice President #5463

Old NCBBA Newsletters 
Come Alive

by Mike Metzgar, Director, #5559 Life Member

NCBBA has scoured the membership for old 
newsletters over the last year and have received 
many including some recently from George 
Deems, Jr., son of 3 time NCBBA President 
George Deems. The Board of Directors ap-
proved the newsletters to be copied and sold to 

the membership ($50) to benefit our Legal Fund. 
If you ever wanted to know everything about 
our Associations past order at www.ncbba.org.. 
You MUST be a member in good standing at 
the time of shipping to purchase the Newsletter 
Gift CD.


